
Dear Noah Webster Families,  

At this time the Arizona Department of Health Services’ benchmarks, released August 6, 2020, 

indicate that it is not safe to return to in-person teacher-led instruction due to the level of 

community spread COVID-19 in the local community. Governor Ducey’s Executive Order 2020-

51 directed all schools to begin offering on-site support for students. Starting Wednesday, 

August 19, 2020, Noah Webster Schools will be implementing the following: 

 Supervision will be provided for students (Kindergarten - 6th grade) who do not have a 

caregiver at home. This may include children of first responders and/or essential 

workers.  

 Noah Webster will have designated classrooms, music rooms or multipurpose spaces for 

registered students to be supervised as they complete their online coursework.    

 There is no recess, in-person specials such as Music/PE, or direct instruction provided. 

All instruction is through the on-line distance learning platforms.  

 Families must supply their own transportation to and from campus.  

 Monday – Friday 8:30 am - 3:00 pm (drop off at 8:15 am, pick up promptly at 3:00 pm) 

 Early Release Days 8:30 am – 1:00 pm (pick up promptly at 1:00 pm) 

 There is no before or after school care provided.  

 Students are required to bring headphones to complete their school work. 

 In correlation with our mitigation plan and strategies, we highly suggest students only 

stay on campus for the minimal amount of time necessary to complete distance learning 

classwork as there is limited space and staff members available. 

 Staff servicing students such as English Language Learners (ELL), Special Education, 

Title I, etc. may align in-person support with digitally provided support at times.   

Please note registration for the On-Site Support Services Program will open on Thursday, August 

13, 2020. For instructions on how to complete the program application, please visit our website 

(www.noahwebster.org) and select “On-Site Support Services” under the Distance Learning 

section in the Academics menu.  Please note only students that are enrolled in the program will 

be eligible to attend.   



Noah Webster Schools 
On Site Support Services 

2020-2021 
 

Overview 

 In an effort to adhere to local health guidance as well as ensure we have adequate staff 
available to supervise all onsite supports: 

o Mesa campus registration will be limited to 70 students.  
o Pima campus registration will be limited to 55 students.  

 Should the campus reach capacity, an expansion plan will be put in place based on staff 
availability. 

 Program hours are 8:30 am to 3:00 pm., with student drop off at 8:15. 
 Families will need to provide transportation. 

 

Student Expectations 

 The following expectations and guidelines will be followed: 

 Students are expected to behave in a way that ensures the safety of themselves and other 
students. 

 Students are expected to follow all health and safety expectations. 
 Students are expected to behave in a way that does not disrupt the learning of other students. 
 If a program specialist, supervisor or campus administrator determines that a student cannot 

benefit from onsite support or follow expectations, the student may be withdrawn from the on-
site program.  

 Extreme behaviors, disrespect to staff, attempts to leave campus without permission will 
accelerate the disciplinary process.  

 

Parent Expectations 

All parents must adhere to the expectations below: 

 Parents will register their child(ren) for onsite support. 
 Parents will not send their child(ren) to onsite support if their child was not registered. 
 Parents will ensure their child(ren) completes a home health screening prior to arrival. 
 Parents will ensure all students are picked up by 3:00pm. 
 If a child has specific health needs or requires medication, parents must contact the school 

health office prior to beginning onsite support. 
 Any adult picking a child up from onsite support will bring an ID and be prepared to show it 

during the pick-up process. 

 



 

Safety measures 

A mitigation plan has been developed in an effort to reduce the spread of COVID-19.  The details of that 
plan are as follows: 

 There is a maximum of students registered per campus.  Mesa Campus -70 Pima Campus -55 
 All attendees must be registered prior to the deadline in an effort to ensure all campuses may 

create rosters with assigned locations for all student and staff. 
 Hand sanitizer will be located within each instructional space.  Students will wash hands and/or 

sanitize frequently. 
 All staff will wear face coverings when students or other staff are present. 
 All students are required to wear face coverings. 
 Nurse or Health Assistants will be present during regularly scheduled hours. 
 High touch surfaces will be cleaned and disinfected regularly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


